
STAFF REPORT 
City of Lancaster 

 
CC 6 
 

04/28/15 
 
MVB 
 
 
 

Date: April 28, 2015 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Mark V. Bozigian, City Manager 
 Carlyle S. Workman, Public Works Manager 
 
Subject: Affirm Letter of Agreement for Pavement Rehabilitation on Avenue M, 

between 4th Street East and Challenger Way 
 
Recommendation: 
Affirm letter of agreement to City of Palmdale that upon completion of the scope of work 
described in the letter of agreement, the City of Lancaster will pay their jurisdictional share of 
the pavement rehabilitation activities on Avenue M, between 4th Street East and Challenger 
Way. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
$148,452.00; sufficient funds are available in the Capital Improvement Budget Account 
No. 203-12ST034-924. 
 
Background: 
The City of Palmdale is proceeding with pavement rehabilitation efforts associated with their 
Columbia Way (Avenue M) Sewer Mainline Project (Project No 14-09).  Their original scope 
of work included the paving improvements south of centerline along Avenue M, which is 
where the sewer line was constructed, and restriping the full width of Avenue M within the 
project boundaries.  Subsequent to the sewer construction, the City of Palmdale offered to 
extend the scope of work to include the City of Lancaster’s portion of Avenue M within the 
project boundaries.  The City’s portion of Avenue M lies north of centerline between 4th 
Street East and Challenger Way. 
 
After review of the proposed scope of work and associated costs, the City of Lancaster has 
agreed to pay their jurisdictional share of the pavement rehabilitation.  The work shall include 
1.5” pavement grinding, 1.5” asphalt concrete overlay, shoulder backing and associated traffic 
control.  Partnership opportunities with adjacent jurisdictions help us continue to provide 
improved service to our citizens. 
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